County of Milwaukee

INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION
DATE:
April 29, 2013
TO:
Sup. Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors


Sup. Peggy Romo West, Chair, Committee on Health and Human Needs

FROM:
Stephanie Sue Stein, Director, Milwaukee County Department on Aging

RE:
From Director, Department on Aging, requesting authorization to execute a contract totaling $5,600 with Milwaukee LGBT Community Center, Inc., to provide Outreach and Services to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender Elderly for the period July 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013
I respectfully request that the attached resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Health and Human Needs at its meeting on May 15, 2013.

The attached resolution authorizes the Director, Department on Aging, to execute a contract totaling $5,600 with Milwaukee LGBT Community Center, Inc., to provide Outreach and Services to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender Elderly for the period July 1, through December 31, 2013.
On December 20, 2012, under File No. 13-19, the County Board of Supervisors authorized the Director, Department on Aging, to execute a contract with SAGE Milwaukee, Inc., to provide Outreach and Services to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender Elderly for the period January 1, 2013 through December 31, 2013.  SAGE Milwaukee has contracted with Milwaukee County to administer this program since the program began in 2001.
The budget for Outreach and Services to Lesbian, Gay, Bisexual, and Transgender Elderly totals $10,000.  Under the contract, SAGE Milwaukee hires a part-time Social Worker to provide services 8-hours per week.  The Social Worker (1) provides access, counseling, referral, and other services to LGBT seniors age 60 or older living in Milwaukee County, (2) trains service providers on the unique needs of LGBT seniors, and (3) disseminates information on programs and services to LGBT seniors.  The needs of seniors served through this program include (but are not limited to) issues of physical health, mental health, housing, public assistance, and end of life concerns.         

The contract between Milwaukee County Department on Aging and SAGE Milwaukee ends June 30, 2013.  The Department recommends a contract with Milwaukee LGBT Community Center, Inc., for the balance of 2013 to assure services will continue and be provided by the existing Social Worker.  SAGE Milwaukee will no longer exist as a private, non-profit corporation, but its mission of serving LGBT seniors will continue through the Milwaukee LGBT Community Center.
If you have any questions about report or resolution, please call me at 2-6876.
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cc:
County Executive Chris Abele

Raisa Koltun

Antionette Thomas-Bailey

Jennifer Collins

Jonette Arms

Thomas Condella

Mary Proctor Brown
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Gary Portenier

Pat Rogers
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